President's report. 2010 - 2011

This has been my first year as President of this fantastic class. And what a year! I am convinced that it has been the definitive take off. There is no reverse. The class will grow and grow, maybe slowly, but constantly.

This is a short report about my work for the class in the last 12 months.

In November 2010, Mr. Niki Nocke and I attended the ISAF Annual Meeting in Greece. The most common question from some of the ISAF delegates was...
The Europe? Does it still exist?

When we told them that we have Youth Europeans and World Championships with 150 to 170 sailors, and international events with over 200 sailors, they could not believe it!
Even when our Olympic Status is gone and will never, ever be achieved again, it's important that the Sailing World knows that we are alive and VERY healthy. That more and more parents, sailing clubs, regional and National Federations have chosen our boat as the next step after the Optimist.
That's why I asks you to help us to promote the class among the young sailors. It's simple... just let them try your Europe and they will immediately fall in love.

I have also being concentrated trying to help the Organizers of the Youth Europeans in Travemunde and the Worlds here in Gravedona. I must admit that the negotiations with the German Organizing Committee were difficult. Probably running one of our Major Events within a mega-organization is not really a good idea.
Notice of Race, Sailing Instructions, websites, etc... finally everything was ready for the regattas.

In April I attended the biggest Europe regatta nowadays. The Torbole Meeting and 2nd Master European Championship 218 sailors. Two years ago there were around 140 sailors. Last year 170 and in 2011 218. Isn't that a clear sign for the future?

Also in spring we had the great news that NZL wanted to join our International Class again and that one of their sailors would participate at the World Championship. Also Russia, that was away for some years, came back as a Member.

I am happy to be here again, at this fantastic lake, with a new participation record. I will work continuously to spread the class more and more over the World. To have better and better Championships and to make sure that our sailors are proud to be members of our Class.
